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President Carmen Eichmann opened the January 8, 2015 meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Tommy Copeland led a beautiful opening prayer.
Ryan Osborn from the Dowling President’s Office then reported on exciting news concerning renovations to the stadium to the east of Dowling High School.  He reported that $800,000 plus project included the resurfacing of the stadium to a turf surface, which is the surface on which the Dowling Vanguard competes.  The field would be open to the football and soccer teams as well as the band.  Practices will be scheduled for the three groups.  The hope is that the project will start this summer and be completed by the fall.  It is uncertain if it will be ready for this upcoming year’s band camp, which starts in early August.  To begin construction, the plan is to have raised over $400,000 by the end of February.  Approximately $175,000 has already been pledged.  To reach this goal, Dowling is reaching out to the band and it supporters as well as the supporters for football and soccer to help raise the money.  Mr. Holland seconded Ryan’s enthusiasm and indicated that having a turf field to practice on and to have lights to practice with will be a huge benefit to the Dowling Vanguard.  People will be able to pledge and make payments over five years as this is a continued part of the “We Believe” Campaign.  Our support and help will be essential in helping to meet the financial goal.

Introductions of those present followed.

Director’s Report:  Mr. Holland
While January is sometimes quiet, January of 2015 is anything but quiet.  During this month, the band will be involved with 1) the Madrigal Dinners; 2) All City band Performance (which is Monday January 12) – Special feature of the King marches; 3) 7 students in the ISU Honor Band; 4) Performance at the Governor’s Inaugural on Friday January 16; 5) Jazz band performances in Council Bluffs on January 17; 6) Pep band performance on January 23rd.  February and March will also be busy.  Some of the upcoming activities include:  Deep Maroon Serenade; more pep band performances for boys and girls basketball games including the girls tournament regional and semifinals, and the boys tournament; the band has also been asked and Mr. Holland has had a special piece created for the consecration of the new Dowling Chapel.  [Note: for the pep band on January 23rd, the band will meet at 5:15 p.m. and pizza will be served and then the band will practice and perform.]  Mr. Holland also mentioned the new music stands and thanked those who helped put them together.
Treasurer Report: Veronica Degen 
Band statements will be sent out in February/March.  In April, additional information will be sent to remind people of what needs to be paid and by when. Any questions regarding band accounts should be directed to Veronica at dchsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.
Secretary Report-Paul Drey for Stephanie Drey
No Report. 
Color Guard – Carmen Eichmann for Joan Bindel
The Winter Guard continues to practice.  They will be performing in a competition on January 24, 2015.
Spring Trip – Kayla Jensen
The students’ room signups are nearly completed.  Airline tickets and other matters should be completed next week.  She has received most of the ID and other needed information from the students.  
There will be a mandatory meeting for all travelers on March 5th at 7pm in the auditorium. The details of the trip will be further discussed and the full itinerary will be available at that time.  Additionally, students may need to bring certain items (shoes, black socks, etc.) to this meeting, but this will be decided and further information given as the meeting nears.  New white gloves will be purchased for everyone. Mr. Holland commented on how well the planning and itinerary are going for this trip to this point.  He indicted the band instructor from UCLA is really looking forward to working with the Dowling band.
Drake Concessions-Veronica Degen 
Sign ups to work at the Drake Concessions are going well and the slots are filling.  There will be only limited opportunities still available (less than half the games still left), but this is a great project for students to earn money for their band accounts.
Photography – Fritz Nordengren
Fritz reviewed the pictures taken by the three or four photographers at each event.  He indicated there are over 20,000 pictures form the past 5 years.  There are over 3,000 from this year alone already up and available.  He indicated you can put together books, book marks, Christmas ornaments and any number of other uses.  Mrs. Ryan relayed her experience in preparing a book over Christmas with her son and thanked Fritz and the other photographers for the great work they are doing.  Fritz then noted they are about half done with the Senior Video and anticipate that it will be about 10-13 minutes in length.
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey by Paul Drey
.
Upcoming dates:
January  10th:  SCIBA Honor Band Performance in Ankeny
January 12th:  All City Band Festival at Wells Fargo Events Center

January 16th.  Governor’s Inaugural Performance

January 16th and 17th:  Jazz in the Bluffs, Council Bluffs, Iowa (Stage Band and Jazz Ensemble)

January 23rd. Pep Band

January 29th:  Simpson Jazz in Indianola (Stage Band and Jazz Ensemble)






February Events
February 6th and 7th: ISU Honor Band performance at CYC Auditorium in Ames, IA

February 21st: Perry Band Olympics, Perry High School (open to students interested in participating in this competition)
NEXT BOOSTER MEETING:- Thursday, February 5, 2015
December 4, 2014 – Meeting Minutes 

